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KITCHEN CORNER 

Monday 23rd April   -    Menu Week 2 

In order to control the amount of wastage and the 

associated cost of that wastage, we are encouraging the 

children to eat up all their dinner.  Please make sure your 

child likes the food you have chosen for them this term.  

You can always change your child’s menu by asking at the 

office for a change of menu form. 

Late Arrivals 

There were 7 late arrivals this 

week.  Please remember that 

the doors open at 8.45a.m. 

every morning.  

BUG CLUB 

Information about the Bug Club Easter  

Challenge will be in the newsletter next week. 

All the items listed are compulsory except the Blazer which is optional.  If you want your 
child to wear a blazer please purchase a school badge to sew on the blazer pocket. 
We have the school polo shirts, summer dresses, baseball caps, reversible jackets in stock 

in the office as well as our usual supply of jumpers, cardigans and other items. 

Caretaker (Plus Cleaning Duties) -  We are looking to appoint a full-time caretaker (37 hours per 

week/split shift) 7.00am to 11.00 and 2.30 to 6.00pm. 

The role will involve varied working days with responsibilities including maintenance, handyman 

and portering duties, the checking of fire alarms and domestic services.  There will also be regular 

cleaning duties including  responsibility for other cleaning staff.  Please ask at the office for more 

details and application form. 

Closing date : 12.00pm on Monday 30th April 2018.  Start Date : As soon as possible 

 SUMMER SCHOOL UNIFORM - COMPULSORY AFTER MAY HALF TERM 
BOYS GIRLS 
Short Grey Trousers Blue/White Striped Dress 

White  Polo  Shirt with School Logo   

Grey Socks White Socks 

Black Shoes Black/White Shoes no sling backs 

or open toes 
Reversible Jacket or Summer Coat 
Dark coloured 

Reversible Jacket or Summer 
Coat Dark coloured 

Sun Cap with School Logo Sun Cap with School Logo 

Blazer – NAVY ONLY - Optional Blazer – NAVY ONLY - Optional 

School Badge for Blazer School Badge for Blazer 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope you all enjoyed a lovely Easter holiday. It was nice to see all the children coming into school so happily on Tuesday  

morning. It will be a very busy term with lots of Assessments so please ensure your child is in school every day, well on time 

and with their book bag. 
 

Please do remember that all children need their school jumper/cardigan every day WHATEVER the weather and they should also 

bring their blazer/coat. Girls can now wear summer dresses, however they must wear WHITE socks. Boys can wear shorts but 

then must wear a polo shirt with the school logo.  Children should have a cap for school and again it should be the royal blue 

school cap, again available at the School office.  
 

Many thanks to all the Year 1 parents who gave up their time to attend the Year 1 trip to South Weald on Wednesday. It was a 

great success. Thank you also to the Year 1 team for all their hard work in preparing such a lovely day for the children.  
 

Car Park: In order for the car park to run smoothly everyone needs to follow the rules - park down the sides first. 

MATHLETICS EASTER CHALLENGE 
Gold Certificates plus 2 black house points and  

a special sticker were  awarded to … 
Oliver Polacik-Solecki in Class 2 

                Nithilan Johnson in Class 4 
                 Xavier Gillooly in Class 7 

                Lucy Osborn in Class 8 
Filip Pop in Class 8 

WANTED - Any spare second 

hand summer  uniform, dresses 

or white polo shirts which your 

child has grown out of would be 

much appreciated. Please bring 

any items to the school office.   

URGENT - Please Note:  Would all parents whose children were baptised in St. John the Evangelist and St. Erconwald Catholic 
Church Ingatestone after 12th May 2007 until August 2016 please let Fr. Anthony Cho have a copy of the child’s Baptismal  
Certificate.  If you have mislaid the Certificate please write a letter stating the full name of your child(ren), date of birth, date of  
baptism, full name of parents and Godparents and officiating minister.  Please let me have this information before Friday 18th May either 
by email at ingatestone@dioceseofbrentwood.org or by post to The Presbytery, Roman Road, Ingatestone, Essex, CM4 9AA. 

Parent/Carer Views and Comments 

Please complete the questionnaire that was sent 

yesterday by next Friday 27th April.  Your views 

are important to us and we always want to  

improve our relationships.   Thank you 

Car Park  -  Please make sure you have a  

current Parking Permit for this Summer 

term.  These can be purchased from the 

Infant school office costing £10.  Please park 

considerately at all times!! 

mailto:ingatestone@dioceseofbrentwood.org


DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2018  

Date & Time Event Details 

YEAR 2 

ENGLISH - This week we have been editing our work to make it even better.  We have re-read our writing and used a checklist  

                    to ensure that we have remembered to include; 

                                           punctuation, adjectives, adverbs, correct spelling and neat handwriting. 
 

MATHS - We have been portioning numbers into different amounts of tens and ones. 

                            76 

                            70  +  6 

                            60  +  16 

                            50  +  26   etc. 

                  We have also been working out the inverse of addition 

                            If 12  +  9  =  21 

                   We can also work out 

                            9 +  12  =  21 

                          21  -   9  =  12 

                          21  -  12  =   9 

                           
 

SCIENCE -  As part of a new science topic about plants we will be planting carrots next week.  We have a limited amount of space 

in our planters so are asking for donations of any old containers that we could use. 

They will need to be at least 30cm deep  we’re aiming for long carrots and at least 15cm in diameter.  Old buckets, large plant 

pots even large drinks bottles would be useful.  We will be talking to the children about the importance of recycling so please do 

not buy anything new.  If you child brings in a container and wants to use it themselves, then please label it with a water resistant 

pen/label otherwise all donations will be pooled for all to use.  Thank you . Year 2 Team 

YEAR 1 

SCIENCE -  A huge thank you to all adults who joined us for the trip to Weald Park on Wednesday.  The children 

thoroughly enjoyed applying their knowledge of traditional plants and learning many interesting new facts from 

the Rangers. 
 

GEOGRAPHY - This half term the children will learn the names of the Seas that surround the UK.  They will also 

learn to use the compass points N, S,  E and W and create a map of their school.  Perhaps they would like to make 

a map of their house or their bedroom and use it to find some hidden treasure!  
 

ART - To support your child’s art topic on sculpture, we would appreciate any small cardboard/plastic items e.g. boxes/tubes/

yogurt pots or decorative items such as buttons and sequins.  Many thanks 
 

HOMEWORK - Next week in English the children will be focusing on comprehension skills.  Their homework is a set of questions 

relating to a Bug Club book.  It can be a book they have already read from their account (and is now in their Bug Club library) or  a 

new book that they would like to open for this task.  It does need to be a fiction book (not an information book). 

FOUNDATION STAGE 
 

This week we have finished our topic of Spring. It was lovely to see all the fantastic things that you did during 

your Easter holiday. We have really enjoyed discussing our photos and writing sentences about the things that we 

did. Many thanks. 
 

In Maths we have focused on taking away. We have chosen a number between 1 and 10 and then taken 1 or 2 away from that 

amount. We have also looked at how to record this as a number sentence eg  9 – 1 = , 8 – 2 =   The children have loved writing 

their own number sentences to solve so have a practise over the weekend. 
 

From this week the children will be getting a piece of homework to be completed by the following Thursday. It is very important 

to get the children used to completing their activity by themselves ( as much as possible) after a little bit of discussion with an 

adult. There is no harm in sitting with your child to talk to them through it but we would not like to see them copying letters or 

numbers over adult writing. Please see more guidance on their homework in their wow books.  

Year 2 After School Clubs - There are still places available for Karate on Wednesday or Tag Rugby  on Friday.  If your child would like 
to do one of these (even if they are already doing another club), please contact the school office as soon as possible.  

Summer Term Curriculum Summaries 
Please find attached either Foundation Stage, Year 1 or Year 2’s curriculum summary to see what your child will be learning this term.   

25 Apr Wed 2.55p.m Class 4 Assembly Class 4 Parents of Class 4 

2 May Wed 2.55p.m Class 1 Assembly Class 1 Parents of Class 1 


